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At our home, February heralds the arrival of Girl Scout 

cookies.  Fresh off my January detox, I am ready to scarf 

down a few boxes of Thin Mints.  Aside from the 

mint-chocolatey deliciousness, my favorite part of the 

season is watching my seven year old in action.  She 

approaches each potential customer with self-assurance, 

not afraid of rejection or knocked down by a no.  I hate to 

think of how often I opt for the ?safe? path in life, either 

afraid of failing or of the unknown.  Her confidence is a 

reminder to me to have the courage to take professional 

and personal risks.It may be uncomfortable, but going to 

that networking event where you don?t know a single 

person, asking the boss for a more challenging assignment, 

or signing up for that first 5K may lead to an unexpected 

success.  And if you get bruised along the way, hopefully 

there will be a box of Thin Mints waiting in your freezer.

Confidence was in full force last week at the LEAD 

Academy?s Winter Symposium held in the beautiful Texas 

Hill Country.  It was a pleasure to meet the fifteen talented 

women who make up the 2018 class and I was truly amazed 

by all of the presenters.A big thank you to LEAD Academy 



Thanks to all who came to support the CJP Wills Clinic on a cold Tuesday 

night (January 23, 2018). We had a wonderful showing of support from 

twenty or so of our members and friends at the St. Mary?s Center for Legal 

and Social Justice. Our group of attorneys and paralegals spent the evening 

drafting wills and other basic estate planning documents for clients in 

need. We also had a tremendous showing of support from the St. Mary?s 

Law School students who volunteered to interview clients and prepare 

in-take forms. The students asked thoughtful questions and laid a strong 

foundation in their dedication to service and the pro-bono effort. Thanks 

everyone for contributing the time to benefit our community!

Recap: 
January Wi l ls 

Cl inic
By: Shari  M ao









CALL FOR AUTUMN AFFAIR

BENEFICIARY NOMINATIONS
We need your help!

The Bexar County Women?s Bar Foundation is soliciting nominations for this 

year?s Autumn Affair beneficiary.If you know of a deserving local organization 

serving women or children that would like to apply to be this year?s 

beneficiary, please send the name and contact information to Rachel Skinner 

Fernandez at RSkinner@dykema.com by February 16th.

SAVE THE DATE
Bexar County Women's Bar and Women's Law 

Association Networking Social Hour

February 22, 2018

5:30 to 7:00 pm 

Location TBD

Interested in helping plan the event?

Contact Durime Fahim or Robin Thorner

mailto:durime@me.com
mailto:durime@me.com
mailto:durime@me.com
mailto:rthorner@stmarytx.edu
mailto:rthorner@stmarytx.edu


SAVE THE DATE
Bexar County Women's Bar 

President 's Party

March 22, 2018

5:30 to 7:30 pm

Soluna - 7959 Broadway

Interested in helping plan the event?

Contact Durime Fahim

FEBRUARY AROUND TOWN LUNCH
Please join Melanie Fry and Rachel Skinner at Barbaro on 

February 22, 2018 at 11:45 am for Around Town Lunch. 

No need to RSVP - Rachel and Melanie will see you there!

mailto:durime@me.com
mailto:durime@me.com


SAVE THE DATE
Bexar County Women's Bar Annual Retreat

June 7-8, 2018 

Boerne, Texas

Interested in helping plan the retreat?

Contact Judge Renee Yanta or Nicole Jackson

- Contessa Gay

- Carolyn Walker

- Chang Liaw

-

- Marissa Olsen

- Veronica Vasquez

- Ileana Vilchis

- Ashley DeLaGarza

W el co me New  
M ember s!



The BCWB LEAD Academy Class of 2018 wasted no time in starting their 

journey to becoming better LEADers. Following a January mixer, the Class 

continued their leadership-development training with a Winter Symposium at 

the The Retreat at Balcones Springs.The Symposium, an intense two-day 

program, was led by some of the nation?s leading women:

- Malinda A. Gaul, Partner, Gaul and Dumont, and Former National 

Director, American Association of University Women;

- Hon. Catherine Stone, Shareholder & Former Chief Justice of the 4th 

Court of Appeals, Langley & Banack;

- Cynthia Pladziewicz, J.D., Ph.D., President, Professional Development 

Perspectives;

- Jennifer Ostrich, Owner & President, Ostrich Coaching & Consulting;

- Cameron Vann, J.D., Senior Staff Attorney, Texas Lawyers? Assistance 

Program;

- Gindi Eckel Vincent, Counsel, Exxon Mobil; and

- Tiffanie Clausewitz, Director, LEAD Academy.

Symposium topics focused on building a path to success by capitalizing on 

each Class Member?s strengths and authenticity, while giving them the tools 

necessary to build key relationships and grow their practices while maintaining 

their overall health and well-being.

Please join us in congratulating the 2018 Class on their path to continued success.

2018 Class Members

- Alicia Perez, Law Office of Alicia Perez, Esq.

- Amanda Merced, USAA

- Aurora Blackwelder-Baggett, Law Office of Steven C. Benke

- Claire Tracey, USAA

- Colleen Mulholland, Equal Justice Center



- Delilah Evans, Schmoyer Reinhard, LLP

- Hannah Hembree, The Hembree Law Firm, PLLC

- Elizabeth LaBarge, Texas Medical Consultants, LLC

- Marina Gonzales, Child Advocates of San Antonio (CASA)

- Melanie Fry, Dykema Cox Smith

- Molly Neck, The Rosenblatt Law Firm

- Natalie Wilson, Langley & Banack, Inc.

- Rachel Skinner Fernandez, Dykema Cox Smith

- Sarah Donahue, Pulman, Cappuccio, Pullen, Benson & Jones, LLP

- Shellie Reyes, The Rosenblatt Law Firm

Here are a few photographs from the Symposium:

  

Alicia Perez and Hannah Hembree               Sarah Jackson and Claire Tracey

  

Jennifer Ostrich                                                Christine Reinhard, Malinda Gaul,         

               Marissa Helm, Elena Villasenor Sullivan

If you would like to learn more about the BCWB LEAD Academy, please visit our 

website athttps://www.facebook.com/bcwbfLEAD/,or email one of the Steering 

Committee members.We would love to tell you more about this wonderful 

program, helping to improve the percentage of women in our profession.

https://www.facebook.com/bcwbfLEAD/


What 's your  cur rent  job?

I am fortunate enough to have two jobs that 

I love.Wearing my lawyer hat, I have the 

pleasure of leading the Office of Career 

Services at St. Mary?s University School of 

Law, where I most enjoy working directly 

with students to find their optimal ?fit? for 

meaningful employment.At the law school, I 

also teach first-year Legal Research and 

Writing and a hands-on, skills-based client 

interviewing course as an 

adjunct.Completely unrelated to the law, I 

have my own e-commerce business with 

Rodan + Fields. I love the opportunity be 

entrepreneurial while helping others do the 

same, and showing my children what it 

means to embrace new challenges and defy 

expectations (something I am really only 

now learning myself!).

How long have you been a m em ber  of  

t he BCWB?  What 's your  best  

exper ience t hus far?

I joined the BCWB in June 2014 when I 

planned to attend the annual retreat that 

year.My best experience actually stems 

from that first retreat.I had the pleasure of 

meeting Sandee Bryan Marion and speaking 

with her about my nascent job search.More 

than a year later when I saw her again, at 

another BCWB event, I went to introduce 

myself and she remembered exactly who I 

was and when we had first met.

Tell us about  your  m orning r it ual or  

daily rout ine. 

As a morning person, I wake up early to 

work my business. Crazy as it sounds, I 

listen to personal and professional 

development trainings while I shower and 

Mem ber  Spot l ight : 

Robin Thorner



then attend to various child-related 

activities until I dash out the door at 5 

minutes to 7. I wish I could say that I 

exercise or engage in some other 

self-care activity, but to compensate, I 

have recently started doing 1-minute 

meditations at red lights. That certainly 

makes for a slightly more zen morning 

commute!

What 's your  favor it e m om ent  of  

your  career  so far?

I am grateful that this is not an easy 

question to answer! When I was 

pregnant with my second child, I did 

the heavy lift ing in an ancillary 

attorneys fees dispute related to a 

systemic special education case. To 

challenge myself, I volunteered to 

handle the oral argument in federal 

court while 8 months pregnant. Just 

before my daughter was born, we 

received the opinion and order 

approving every last cent of the over 

$1.2 million in fees for our non-profit 

disability rights organization.

What  was your  childhood dream  

job?

Doctor. Then I took Intro Biology in 

college, failed the first test, and 

dropped the classl

Guilt y Pleasure: What  can you not  

l ive w it hout ? 

The Law Mamas group on Facebook. I 

am obsessed.

What 's t he best  career  advice you 

can of fer  t o ot hers?

On a philosophical level, don?t stay in a 

job where you are unhappy. This 

profession affords us the opportunity 

to make radical changes in our 

practices (including the option to 

pursue an alternative career) so that 

we can find more meaning in our 

work.On a more practical level, be sure 

to triple check your resume and cover 

letter for typos!



The Congressional Research Service (CRS), American Law Division (ALD), seeks 

a Legislative Attorney to analyze legal questions that emerge from the work of 

Congress related to administrative law in particular and American public law 

generally. This is a non-lit igating position emphasizing qualifications and 

interest in legal research and writing in a public service legislative context. 

Candidates with research experience in and broad general knowledge of legal 

issues regarding administrative law in particular and American public law in 

general; who demonstrate strong research, writing, and oral communication 

skills; and who possess a portfolio of high quality legal analytical writing are 

encouraged to apply. Experience as a judicial clerk would be beneficial.

The position?s primary focus is the broad area of administrative law. However, 

given ALD?s relatively small staff and the breadth of issues ALD covers for 

Congress, candidates must also be capable of working in a number of 

different areas of the law and have the intellectual curiosity to seek out and 

maintain a broad portfolio of legal issues. Applicants should also have 

knowledge of constitutional law and statutory interpretation.

The Legislative Attorney prepares objective, non-partisan analytical studies 

and descriptive and background memoranda and reports on legal issues of 

national significance; provides personal consultation and assistance to 

congressional committees, Members, and staff on legal issues throughout the 

legislative process; and participates in or leads team research projects and 

seminars. The Legislative Attorney is expected to develop over time the skills 

necessary to provide legal analysis and consultation to congressional 

Job Post ing - Legislat ive At t orney



SAVE THE DATE
Bexar County Women's Bar 

Annual Ethics CLE and Cooking Demonstration

April 5, 2018

Central Market Cooking School

Interested in helping plan the event?

Contact Lindsay Riley

committees, Members, and staff at increasingly sophisticated levels.

CRS works exclusively for the United States Congress, providing policy and 

legal analysis to committees and Members of both the House and Senate, 

regardless of party affiliation. As a legislative branch agency within the 

Library of Congress, CRS has been a valued and respected resource on 

Capitol Hill for more than a century.

CRS is well known for analysis that is authoritative, confidential, objective, 

and nonpartisan. Its highest priority is to ensure that Congress has 

immediate access to the nation's best thinking on legal and public policy 

issues of interest to its Members and Committees.

CRS is fully committed to workforce diversity. Interested applicants must 

apply onlinehttp://www.loc.gov/crsinfo/.

mailto:LRiley@dykema.com
mailto:LRiley@dykema.com
mailto:LRiley@dykema.com
http://www.loc.gov/crsinfo/


Director Tiffanie Clausewitz and the entire LEAD Steering Committee, including Marissa 

Helm, Christine Reinhard, Sylvia Cardona, Lauren Horne, Elena Villasenor Sullivan, Leslie 

Hyman, Christine Rudy, and Vanessa Kemmy, for planning a fantastic event!

The LEAD symposium was a great reminder that building key relationships is vital to our 

careers.This month, we kick off our mentor-mentee program with a networking mixer.  

Unlike our previous mentoring program, which matched mentors and mentees 

one-to-one, this year we plan to host two informal events to allow for more participation 

and satisfaction by both law students and practicing attorneys.  All BCWB members are 

invited to attend and to network with the law students.  These are our future 

members!Incorporating these soon-to-be lawyers into our organization will not only 

increase our membership in years to come but will infuse our group with exciting new 

ideas and energy.  For more information on the mentor-mentee committee, contact Robin 

Thorner at rthorner@stmarytx.edu.

We are getting into the swing of things and our committee chairs are hard at work putting 

together some great programs for 2018.  If you have not already, we invite you to join or 

renew your membership today.  When you join BCWB, you become part of a local network 

of attorneys and judges that provides support for your professional life and career 

through various member benefits, mentorship, and robust programming, such as our 

monthly CLE luncheons, annual CLE retreat, family events, and community service 

projects.There are many opportunities to learn, network, and get involved as a member.  

Please like and follow us at www.facebook.com/BexarCountyWomensBar, and browse our 

website for more information about upcoming events.

Is there something in particular that you would like to see BCWB put together this year? 

Email me your ideas at president@bexarcountywomensbar.org.

President 's Colum n: Cont inued















BBQ in 

Lockhar t , Texas
Rest aurant  Review

By Karen Vowell



BBQ in 

Lockhar t , Texas
Rest aurant  Review

By Karen Vowell

Last September, my parents were 

visiting and my dad has always 

wanted to try the "Big 3" BBQ joints 

in Lockhart - Black's, Smitty's, and 

Kreuz's. So, I said let 's do it, after all, 

it?s only about an hour?s drive from 

San Antonio to Lockhart.  We made a 

decision on the way that we would 

only try brisket, pork ribs, and 

sausage. We also decided that we 

would skip all side dishes so we 

could focus on the meat.

We started out at Black's and OMG, 

it was fabulous.  When we walked in, 

the smell was incredible. And,we 

instantly regretted our decision 

about the side dishes when we saw 

what Black?s had to offer, but stood 

firm with the knowledge that we 

would be eating a lot of meat in the 

next couple of hours. So,as planned, 

we got brisket, pork ribs, and 

sausage - it was REALLY hard not to 

get the dinosaur beef rib, but it gives 

us a reason to come back, and we 

will. When we entered, a very nice 

woman asked if it was our first time - 

when we told her it was, she 

explained how the line worked. We 

walked past those fabulous looking 

sides (will be all over those next time 

for sure) and the two kinds of 

cornbread and headed for the meat. 

We got what we wanted - and 

resisted the offered temptation of 

the dinosaur rib. The people cutting 

and serving were super friendly, 

joking with us the whole time. When 

we asked for four ribs, one guy said, 

"Give them three and let 's see what 

happens." Hilarious. We sat and 

began the adventure. All of the 



meats were fabulous - the brisket 

was fall-apart tender and 

glistening. It had great bark and a 

delicious flavor. The ribs were also 

fall off the bone good, as was the 

sausage -- good texture and flavor. 

Throw in the pickles, delicious 

sweet onions, and some white 

bread and we were happy 

campers. And don't let me forget 

their sauce - it was delicious, sweet 

and vinegary, just what I like. After 

we finished, the manager came out 

and asked how everything was - he 

chatted with us for five or six 

minutes about Black's and its 

history. The whole experience was 

incredible. Wish I could say the 

same for the other two.

At Smitty's, a "local" told us 

Smitty's was the place the locals go 

- if that 's the case, I can only say 

?too bad.?  And, she looked at me 

as if I?d grown two heads when I 

told her we already tried Black?s 

and loved it. In fact, she asked if I 

was feeling ill yet. Hmmmm, clearly 

a rivalry going on in Lockhart. 

However, despite the local?s claim, 

in my opinion,Smitty?s served 

some of the worst brisket I?ve ever 

had - tough and dry - and the 

sausage had a very displeasing, 

almost pate-like, texture. And, 

probably the worst sin -you actually 

have to pay for your pickles and 

onions by the pound - are you 

kidding me?!?  That 's like paying for 

chips and salsa at a Mexican food 

restaurant. No. Just no. And service 

was less than what I expect from a 

local Texas BBQ joint. As for price, 

it was about $8.00 more than 

Black's for the same meat - and 

don't forget the charge for the 

pickles and onions. Service could 

not be described as welcoming or 

friendly. No one asked if we knew 

how it worked, we just sort of had 

to figure it out. Maybe the pit 

master had a bad day, but that 

doesn?t explain the charge for the 

pickles and onions.

Last, and least, in my opinion, was 

Kreuz's - in a word, YUCK, and it 

was the most expensive by far - 



about $20 more than Black's. As for 

the food, if you advertise that you 

don't have BBQ sauce, your brisket 

better be the best ever ? it wasn?t. 

And the regular sausage? Well, all 

four of us literally spit it out and 

threw away the rest of the ring (you 

have to buy it by the ring ? only 

place that required it). The jalapeno 

sausage was okay, as were the ribs, 

but okay isn't good enough when it 

comes to Texas BBQ. As for service, I 

don't think anyone working there 

cared that we were there. I had to 

stand at the counter for several 

minutes before someone noticed 

me(and if you know me, you know I 

am pretty noticeable)- although 

there were two women less than 

three feet away - and when I asked 

for onion and pickles, she slapped 

them in a bag without a word.

In sum, if you want to do a BBQ tour 

of the big three, by all means do it, 

but save Black's for last so you leave 

with a smile on your face, money in 

your pocket, and a good taste in 

your mouth.Oh, and on a side note, 

for those of you who love to shop 

?antique? junk stores, there is one 

just down the street from Black?s 

and it is chock full of treasures. You 

can spend a couple of hours walking 

off your lunch! And don?t miss the 

chance to walk around the 

incredibly beautiful courthouse ? it 

is, in my opinion, one of the most 

gorgeous courthouses in Texas.



Book Review: 
Lilli de Jong

By: Lisa Alcantar

Now that I?ve surrendered the presidency 

of BCWB, I found plenty of time to 

resume reading! Janet Benton?sLilli De 

Jongis a stand out first novel. Lilli, the 

tit le?s namesake and narrator, tells her 

story through journal entries. As the 

book opens, Lilli finds herself in a charity 

home for unwed mothers in 1883 

Philadelphia. As a Quaker, she has been 

educated, treated as an equal, and 

employed as a teacher; her future ?  

pre-pregnancy ?  was secure. However, 

through a series of events, she finds 

herself unmoored, friendless, and 

expecting a child. Her fiancé, having left 

the city to find employment elsewhere, 

has vanished into thin air. Being a 

practical sort of girl, she decides her only 

course is to give her unborn child up for 

adoption. She doggedly prepares her 

course forward.

I remember, before the birth of my first 

child, observing a new mother who was 

completely subsumed in her child. I 

recoiled in fear, certain I could not give 

that much of myself to my child and was 

already on the verge of failure. Of course, 

upon welcoming my daughter, I found 

myself utterly dedicated to her survival 

and well-being and, in the beginning, 

completely subsumed by her bare 

necessities. Lilli, too, plunges into the 

alien world of motherhood and balks at 

her loss of care for herself, her inability 

to accomplish anything other than 

nursing and holding her newborn in the 

early days, all while falling headfirst in 

love with her child. Lilli?s experience 

resonated with me.

My sense of a shared experience ended 

there. Resolved to keep her child, Lilli?s 

journals document the mountain of 

complications she and her baby 

facesimply based on the baby?s birth out 

of wedlock. Who will accept her work? 

Who will care for her child? Who will feed 

her child? Where will she live? Each 

journal entry left me on the edge of my 

seat. While the historical details faced by 

mothers and children were eye-opening, 

they are sadly not dissimilar to those 

challenges today?s mothers continue to 

face. Well-written, poignant, and so 

moving.



Tricentennial Tidbits: 
San Antonio Museum of 
Art 1718 Exhibition - Art 
from Viceregal Mexico 

By: Amanda Crouch

From February 16 to May 13, 2018, the San Antonio Museum of Art, in 

collaboration with Mexico?s Instituto Nacional de Antropología e Historia 

(INAH), presents San Antonio 1718: Art from Viceregal Mexico, an exhibition 

telling the story of the first 100 years of San Antonio through landscapes, 

portraits, narrative paintings, sculptures, and devotional and decorative 

objects.

San Antonio 1718 will tell the stories of those who lived in the city and reflect 

the political and religious powers that shaped the region.

More information about the exhibition and the museum can be found here.

Stay tuned for more information about the city's tricentennial initiatives and 

celebrations! 

https://www.sanantonio300.org/1718-exhibition/


- Congratulations to Jane Ann Fosson on the 

arrival of William Henry.  Born January 25, 2018 

at 12:55 a.m. 7lbs 2 oz 

BCWB Lit es



 

The mission of the Bexar County 

Women?s Bar Foundation is twofold: to 

provide educational opportunities to 

its members; and to protect and 

strengthen local families by 

supporting legal and charitable 

programs.
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